
Introduction from the Principal: 
 

Welcome back! I hope that everyone had a wonderful 
summer vacation.   I am sure for most, if not all, it was too 
short!  I hope that we have a long warm fall as that is my 
favorite time of the year.   We have a couple of returning 
faces this year.  Hope Mosbeck is here to replace Mrs. Quast, 
and Brenda Jodoin is here to replace Mrs. Jackson.   
Consistency is a huge part to a child’s success in school and 
having familiar faces around will definitely be an asset to our 
school and your children.   
A few dates of importance in the near future include:  
-September 19th, “The Power of One” anti-bullying                                          
 presentation 
-October 5th Fall Harvest  
-October 6th Picture Day  
Late September and early October are also the time for a 
soccer tournament and the cross country run. 
There will also be  plenty of opportunities for you to get into 
the school and take part in your child’s learning.  Asking 
questions at home and showing an interest in what your son/
daughter is doing in school helps to engage your child in their 
learning.   Education is truly a team effort. 
I look forward to seeing  everyone around the school and in 
the community.  All the best for the 2017-18 school year! 

Important Information 
 
Your child will be bringing home a Student Verification form. 
Please ensure we have the correct information regarding your 
child and return the Student Verification Form with any cor-
rections made using a coloured pen.  
 
There are two sections that need specific attention - the Col-
lection of Data/Consent to Disclose and the Canadian Anti-
Spam Legislation Consent.  If the first section is left blank or 
is marked “no” we will not be able to place your child’s name 
or picture on the school website.  If the next section is left 
blank or marked as “no” then the RRDSB and school will not 
be able to communicate with you electronically. 
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SCS Staff: 
 
Principal   Shane Bliss 
 

Kindergarten           Sherri Hay 
    Heather Robinson (ECE) 
 

Grade 1/2   Mary Ann Haw 
 

Grade 3/4   Kim Walter 
 

Grade 5/6   Kerri Loughrey 
 

Grade 7/8   Rob Kinsman 
 

Prep/Numeracy  Hope Mosbeck 
 

Reading Recovery  Krista Williams 
 

Special Education  Krista Williams 
 

French/Prep            Shari Reynolds 
 

Communication Assist.   Johanne McInerney 
 

Library Assistant  Grace Hettinga 
 

Educational Assistants    Pam Pearson 
    Brenda Jodoin 
 

Secretary   Joyce Pollard 
 

Custodians   Bruce Wickstrom 
    Tania Angus 
 
 

Attendance/Safe Arrivals Procedures: 
 
In the interest of student safety and effective programming, it 
is important that student absences are accounted for in all 
schools of the Rainy River District School Board.  If a student 
is to be late or absent, parents/guardians must call the school 
and leave a message on the school telephone voicemail system 
stating the child’s full name, grade, and reason for not attend-
ing school.  
 
Please call 487-2180 by 8:45 a.m. and speak to the secre-
tary,  Joyce Pollard or leave a message on our voice mail.   
If the school is not notified by the parent/caregiver, we will 
be contacting the parent/caregiver. 

This publication is available in accessible  
formats upon request. 



School Council 
**We will need to elect a new school council president this 
year** 
 
Parental involvement in their children's education is critical to 
the overall achievement of students. When parents are actively 
involved in their children's education, the level of student 
achievement increases, students attend school more regularly, 
finish more homework in a consistent manner, and display a 
more positive attitude toward school. They are also more likely 
to complete high school.  School councils are made up of par-
ent volunteers and are advisory in nature, providing recom-
mendations to the school principal and, where appropriate, to 
the school board. School councils offer a practical way to fo-
cus the passion, energy and resources of parents, communities 
and school staff for the overall benefit of students.  School 
Councils provide a forum through which parents and other 
members of school communities can contribute to school life. 
Each publicly funded elementary and secondary school in On-
tario is required to have a school council.  There are 4 meet-
ings per school year.  Sturgeon Creek School is actively seek-
ing parents to serve as members of our School Council.  Please 
contact the Principal, Shane Bliss if you are interested in be-
coming a member of our School Council.   

A few reminders about SCSé. 
 

School Hours 

 
  School Starts   8:45 AM 

  First Instructional Block  8:45 AM - 10:25 AM 

  First Nutrition Break  10:25 AM - 11:10 AM 

  Second Instructional Block 11:10 AM - 12:50 PM  

  Second Nutrition Break  12:50  PM - 1:35 PM 

  Third Instructional Block 1:35 PM - 3:15 PM 

  Dismissal    3:15 PM 

 

Bus students must take the bus home following the afternoon 
dismissal.  If a student is not to take the bus home, the school 
must receive a note from the parent/guardian indicating the 
change of plans.  Thanks for your help! 

 

The Five Day Cycle 
All classes in the RRDSB are on a five day cycle in place of 
the traditional Monday to Friday schedule.  For example, the 
first day of school is on a Tuesday, school day One. The fol-
lowing Monday will be school day Five.  This is to ensure 
subjects that are scheduled for Mondays or Fridays are not 
missed due to holidays.  

 
Students & Medication 
The school cannot administer medication to a student without 
a signed release from parents/guardians and a medical practi-
tioner. If your child needs to be given any medication, pre-
scribed or otherwise, please contact the school for a release 
form. Please also ensure that the school has updated emergen-
cy contact information for your child in case of an illness or 
allergy. 
 
Milk Program 
Milk is available daily with the purchase of a milk card.  The 
cost of a white milk card is now $6.00 for 10 milk and $8.00 
for 10 chocolate milk.  The cards can be purchased at the of-
fice.   
    
Hot Lunch 
It is our goal to have the hot lunch program up and running by 
the end of September.   We are looking for helpers to run the 
program again. 
   

Personal Electronic Devices and School 

 
The RRDSB endeavors to prepare students and staff to be suc-
cessful in an evolving society.  Students and staff live and 
work in a world where people connect through technology.  
Therefore, it is imperative that the Board provide access to 
technology for educational purposes.  It is equally important 
that technology be used safely, appropriately, effectively, and 
respectfully.  All educators are responsible for instructing and 
modelling digital citizenship and responsibility to students. 
 
Therefore, students in Grades 4 to 8 will be allowed to use 
their personal electronic devices for teacher directed, instruc-
tional purposes after a PED (Personal Electronic Device) 
agreement is signed by the student and guardian. If students 
are not compliant with the agreement, the following steps will 
be taken. 
 

¶ 1st time - friendly reminder to put it away 

¶ 2nd time - taken away and returned to student at the end  
      of the day 

¶ 3rd time - brought to the office, student can collect                    
                           at the end of the day 

¶ 4th time - brought to the office, parents   
                 must collect from the office 

 
Picture Day is October 6th 

 
 

 Photographer - Lifetouch Photography 
 

 

 
An important thank you to all 
the staff that worked hard to 
prepare for the new school 
year.  This includes our awe-
some custodians and the 
Board maintenance staff! 
 



 

Allergy Awareness - Nut, Dairy and Fish 
 

To keep Sturgeon Creek School safe for those students who 
have severe allergies to nuts, dairy and fish, we are asking for 
your cooperation. Please do not send any foods or snacks that 
contain fish or nut products. 

 

Students who have severe allergies to such food substances are 
exposed to a health risk when these food products are con-
sumed in their environment or shared with them. Please speak 
with your child about sharing snacks with other children.  
Many foods have hidden traces of peanut oil.  By not sharing 
snacks we can prevent accidental ingestion of peanuts.  Lucki-
ly, more and more companies are becoming aware of this 
growing concern and are modifying their practices and label-
ing products as “nut free”. 

 

We realize that this request may pose as an inconvenience for 
you when packing your child’s lunch, however, we wish to 
express sincere appreciation for your support and understand-
ing of these health related needs.  
 

If there are any other severe allergy concerns, 
please contact the office. 

 
Wateré.. 
 
The school has received a new water treatment system 
over the summer.  We are finalizing the commissioning 
and sampling of the water to ensure it is safe to drink.  
Once this has been completed we will ask for approval 
from the Ministry of Environment and the local Health 
Unit to take down the Do Not Drink advisory.  Until then, 
staff and students will have bottled water made available 
for daily consumption. 

 

SCS TERRY FOX  

RUN/WALK & OPEN HOUSE 
 

 
Please join us. 

 
 

 
Friday, September 22, at 1:35 PM 

 
 
 

Be a DIFFERENCE MAKER! 
 

Open House!!! 
 
September 14th from 3:15pm-6:30pm.  An ear-
ly opportunity to come in and meet your childôs 
teacher and see the learning environment in 
which they will prosper this year!! 

Piano Lessons 
 

If you are interested in taking piano lessons at school please 
contact the following piano teachers: 
 

¶ Yvonne Friesen -  phone 486-1524 or email 
y_friesen@hotmail.com  


